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In an abundance of caution due to the COVID pandemic, we scaled back our 

social time and snacks to sharing challah and wine after services.  

We are excited to announce that we are resuming our 

Friday evening Oneg Shabbats and Saturday morning 

Kiddushes. Members and guests will once again be able 

to relax in the social hall and catch up with each other 

after services while enjoying light refreshments.  
 

Anyone wishing to be a sponsor can sign up by contacting 

Roz Wenrich. See page 8 for more information.  
 

We look forward to spending time together with our spiritual family!   

 

The Board of Directors thanks Gloria Blankenship who joined the Board as 

Director in October, and Helene Bachmann who will be assuming the office of 

Secretary in January at the Annual Meeting.  See page 5 for more details.  
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THE SHOFAR 

Upcoming services: 
Friday November 11:  Our member, LTC Herbert Siegel (ret.) has put together special 

readings to pay tribute to our Veterans. We will also remember Kristallnacht.  

 

Saturday, November 26:  Thanksgiving Shabbat 

 

Friday, December 9:  Shabbat  

 

Saturday, December 24: Chanukah Shabbat 

 

Friday, January 13: New Member Recognition—See page 14 

 

Saturday, January 28, Board Members Recogniton 

 

To sponsor a Friday Oneg Shabbat or Saturday Kiddush see page 8 
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SEND A CARD AND SUPPORT THE SYNAGOGUE 

There are lots of reasons to send cards:  

birthdays, anniversaries, get well, condolences, congratulations.  

Your donations can benefit the synagogue and let someone know you care!   

 

Mail your donation to the synagogue, along with your message.  

For more information contact Dave Englander at 352-504-4402.   

 

He will send the card on your behalf, and your good wishes will appear in the Shofar. 



THE SHOFAR 

  
The history of the Holocaust shows that targeting an entire group has far-reaching consequences.  It 
can lead to an increase in xenophobia, racism, and extremism throughout society, with potentially 
devastating consequences for individuals, communities and nations – the US Museum of the Holocaust 
 

Sneaker companies, like all corporations, are amoral. They will do what is unseemly until it becomes 
unprofitable, whether that means exploiting forced labor in Xinjiang or collaborating with Nazis. -- 
Josh Hunt, author of “University of Nike: How Corporate Cash Bought American Higher Education,” 
quoted by the Jewish Telegraphic Agency 
 

I read with joy and considerable pride the notice of our January Annual Meeting.  A 

hearty yasher ko’ach for stepping up to be Board Directors, to Gloria Blankenship and 

Fred Jacobs, with additional gratitude for his having kept faithfully our list of people for 

whom we wish a r’fuah sh’leimah, a speedy and complete healing; to Helene Bachman, 

for assuming the position of Secretary; to Roz Wenrich, for taking on the important work 

of scheduling our newly restored Oneg Shabbat and Kiddush gatherings after services; 

and special congratulations to Diane Weinbaum on her nine productive years as a 

Board Member, spearheading our Honey from the Heart fundraiser, representing the 

Board and sharing congregational news often at our Rabbi’s Roundtable discussions, 

and serving as a blessing both to the Board and to Congregation Beth Sholom. 

 

With such positive news from our members, stepping up to heed President Andrea 

Kraft’s call for service to our congregation, it is with dismay that we must also learn of 

new manifestations of antisemitism in our nation and abroad. 

 

Germany-based shoe manufacturer Adidas delayed cutting ties with a known, vocal  

anti-Semite in order to avoid losing millions of dollars in annual profit.  This greedy 

choice, however, permitted Adidas’ own dark origins in its founders’ support for Hitler 

to be brought at last to light, in articles such as one published by the Jewish 

Telegraphic Agency on October 24, 2022.  Knowledge is power. 

 

Other acts of violence against Jews – 60% of religious-based attacks in the U.S. – are 

less easy to answer with our own action.  What are we to do about those?   

 

Our members who serve on the Board, as officers, as volunteers at the Leesburg Food 

Bank, and in many other ways letting their actions express their love for others, are 

demonstrating the healing power of love.  Though we may not be able to prevent evil, or 

to stop it, we can embody love.  In this way, we can be the antidote to hatred.   

 

With thanks, love and blessings to all our members and friends for a healthy, happy 

autumn and winter holiday season – Rabbi Karen Allen – 386.254.2773. 
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CONGREGATION BETH SHOLOM 

NOTICE OF ANNUAL MEETING AND  

ELECTION OF OFFICERS / DIRECTORS 

 As directed by the By-Laws, our annual meeting will be held on Sunday, January 22, 2023, at 11 

AM. The meeting will be held virtually via Zoom.   

 

Annual Meetings are important. The purpose is to keep you informed of the accomplishments and 

future of Congregation Beth Sholom. It is also when you elect officers and directors for their term of 

office. 

 

All members who have made a payment towards their annual dues are encouraged to attend the 

meeting and participate in the election of officers.  

 

At this year’s meeting we will be electing the President, Secretary, and 3 directors.  

 

President Andrea Kraft, and Director Sandra Byrne are running for      re-election. 

 

Helene Bachmann is running for election as Secretary. 

 

Director Diane Weinbaum will be stepping down after 9 years on the board. We thank 

Diane for her service. 

 

Fred Jacobs is resigning as Secretary and running for election to the director position 

vacated by Diane.  

 

Director Gloria Blankenship was appointed to the board in October. She is running for 

election. 

 

Nominations:  If you would like to run for any of the positions, please let any board member know 

immediately, by phone or email. The deadline for submission is November 15. 
 

Please be sure to make a dues payment prior to December 31, 2022. This will keep you as a 

member in good standing and you will be included in the membership directory. A new 

updated membership directory will be distributed via email after the annual meeting.   

  

This is your synagogue - 

know what is happening – attend the Annual Meeting! 

If you are a member in good standing (you have made a dues payment this 

year) and would like to participate in the board meetings, contact President 

Andrea Kraft or Vice President Linda Kost and they will send you the Zoom 

invite.  
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As we just celebrated the High Holidays in the synagogue (as well as virtually) 

for the first time since Covid changed our world, I would like to share with you 

my first impressions.  It was wonderful to be in the shul and hear everyone 

singing together.  For those of us present, being together gave us a very special 

feeling. 

 

For those of you who did not attend Kol Nidre services either in person or on 

Zoom, I thought I would share some of the “highlights” of my Appeal. 

 

This time of the year is a time for renewal and reflection, so please take a 

moment to examine the past and ask how we can grow and do better in the 

future.  I would also like you to think about Congregation Beth Sholom and its 

importance as the Center for Jewish life in Leesburg, the Villages and the 

surrounding area. This is your Jewish home, a place where we can gather, grow 

and share the events of our lives, whether joyous or sad. The Board of Directors 

has continued to work to make the building a safe place where we can once 

again gather in person to resume our normal activities. Board Members have 

also worked hard to improve the zoom experience for those attendees who can’t 

join us in the sanctuary. An advantage of virtual technology is that many 

attendees (members and guests) who aren’t local or able to drive to the 

synagogue can join us. We look forward to praying, learning, socializing, 

laughing and crying together here in our shul, feeling why Congregation Beth 

Sholom is known as the “SYNAGOGUE THAT FEELS LIKE FAMILY.” 

 

A focus of our board is to maintain the health of our synagogue by focusing on 

membership growth and retention. I would like to take this opportunity to send 

a special welcome and thank you to our new members who have joined during 

the past few months. If you joined us just for the Holidays, please consider 

becoming a member. Your High Holiday donation will be applied to your dues.  

Our members are assured that the Yahrzeits of their loved ones are read at 

services, and that their birthdays, anniversaries and simchas are listed in our 

newsletter, THE SHOFAR.  Also remember that our congregational family is 

there whenever a phone call or visit would make a difference, but someone 

needs to tell us. Unfortunately, we aren’t psychic!  I think you’ll find that we 

have much to offer. We are always happy to enlarge our Synagogue Family.   

 
 



 

 

 

Traditionally, throughout the thousands of synagogues across the country, 

Congregational Presidents reached out to their members and guests asking for 

donations during KOL NIDRE.  According to the Talmud, Tzedakah and acts 

of kindness are the equivalent of all the mitzvot of the Torah. 

 

As we come together during the holiest time of the year, I encourage you to 

make a contribution to Congregation Beth Sholom.  We need your help to 

maintain the synagogue, as our dues do not cover our overhead expenses 

completely.  Your gifts are greatly appreciated. You can either send a check to 

the Synagogue or go onto our website to make a donation. To those who have 

already made their donation, we thank you for your generosity. If you haven’t 

yet, please do so soon. Thank you for your support. 

 

If you are not already on our mailing list, and you would like to be added, 

please send your contact information to president-at-bethsholomflorida.org. 

(replace –at– with @) You will receive our mailing about future events, 

including links for zoom services. 

 

I would like to thank the members who have come forward to volunteer their 

time to join the Board of Directors or to help with some of the committees that 

we are forming to encourage our members to be more involved in synagogue 

activities.  One will be socializing after services with the resumption of Oneg 

Shabbats & Kiddushes. Roz Wenrich has volunteered to help with scheduling 

those events. So, if you want to sponsor a Kiddush or Oneg you can contact Roz 

to get it on the calendar and she will be able to give you some guidance as to 

the type of food and quantities. (See Page 8 for more info).  It is our hope that 

more people will return to the synagogue for in person services. That is the 

only way that our Synagogue will be able to grow and survive! 

 

On behalf of the entire Board of Directors, we wish you a year of good health, 

happiness, fulfillment, love and peace.  
 

Shalom, 
 

Andrea 

 

Andrea Kraft, President, 352-513-3517 
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We choose to partner with the food bank because they are dedicated to 

providing food, clothing, and household items to the needy in our community.  

There is never a charge for any of the goods they distribute. 

Our members Barry Wright, Francine Rizzotto, and Gloria Blankenship are 

among the many volunteers who work there. No one is paid. It is run 

completely by volunteers.   

Please bring something for the food bank each time you come to the synagogue. We will 

deliver it to the food bank.  

In addition to food, you can also donate clothing and household items.  

They will pick up large items such as furniture and appliances.   

They can be reached for questions or pickup M/W/Th at  352-326-5463. 

Gift cards to local grocery stores are welcome, as our cash donations.  

If you mail a check or gift card, please enclose a note saying that you heard about them 

through Congregation Beth Sholom. Their address is: 503 N. 13th St., Leesburg FL 34748. 

They are a 501 C 3 non-profit organization with an ALL volunteer staff.  

SPONSOR AN ONEG SHABBAT OR KIDDUSH 
We are thrilled to announce that Roz Wenrich has volunteered to chair the 

Oneg and Kiddush committee.  There are many reasons to be a sponsor: 

birthdays, anniversaries, special occasions, remembering a loved one, or just 

celebrating Shabbat. 
 

Roz will coordinate the schedule of sponsors. She will also help sponsors determine what 

type of food to bring. At this time we are requesting that the selection of items do not require 

a serving utensil as we do not want everyone handling them.  
 

Sponsors bring the challah and refreshments. Wine and paper goods and plasticware are 

provided by the shul.  
 

Contact Roz at  mishkaborzoi-at-me.com (replace –at– with @)  or 908-783-0563  

to reserve your date.  
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The Social Club meets periodically.  

Watch your email for announcements of events.  
For more information,  contact Ben Solotoroff at  

352-775-8740 or bensolo711-at-gmail.com (replace –at– with @)  

 

 

 

Virtually via Zoom on Thursdays November 17 and December 15 at 1pm  

 

The Rabbi’s Roundtable series explores the current arc of Torah portions along 

with Jewish spiritual traditions and how they affect our personal experiences 

and aspirations.  

The roundtable provides a unique opportunity to talk with Rabbi Allen as she 

leads an informal and interactive discussion focusing on topics of contemporary 

Jewish interest. 
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Please ask your friends to order their cards through us.   

 

The Synagogue receives a donation based on the number of cards we order.   

 

 Every card makes a difference!  

 

Due to increased production costs, the league raised the prices by $5 for the 2023 cards 

Order your 2023 Mah Jongg Cards  

Part of the proceeds benefit the Leesburg Food Bank. 

Orders should be received by January 25, 2023 

 

Have you ordered from Congregation Beth Sholom before:  YES   NO  

If no, have you ordered from another collector in the past:   YES   NO 

Name:     _________________________________  received cards thru the mail in the past: YES   NO 

Address:  __________________________________________________________ 

City, State, Zip  Code________________________________________________ 

Phone Number ___________________  Email___________________________ 

Number of Standard (small) Cards @$14______          Number of Large Print Cards @$15______  

Make checks payable to:  Congregation Beth Sholom 

 

Mail to:  Andrea Kraft                                 

    1298 N. Hunt Club Drive                            

    Hernando, FL  34442                                  



Mi Shebeirach 
 

Gloria Blankenship is assuming the responsibility for maintaining the list of our members and 

their close friends who are in need of healing. The list is presented at services. To add new 

names, please send them to Gloria at glostar-at-embarqmail.com (replace –at– with @)  

or call her at 352-750-0721. Please remember to let her know when prayers are no longer needed. 
 

A special thank you to Fred Jacobs for maintaining the list for several years.  

EXPLANATION OF DATES ON YAHRZEIT LIST 
 

We give our members the option to observe yahrzeit on the secular date (the actual date of passing) or the 

Hebrew date.  If there is no Hebrew date next to a name, it is because their family prefers to observe yahrzeit on 

the secular calendar date. 
 

To add a loved one to the yahrzeit list, contact Linda Kost and provide the names and relationship of the 

congregant and relative, and the actual date of passing including the year. Please indicate whether you wish to 

observe yahrzeit on the secular or Jewish date.    

Contact Linda at intofrogs –at– gmail.com (replace –at– with @) or 352-315-0309 

 
 

NEW: Cheryl Greenwald, Sally Rosenberg, Susan Villardi 
 

RETURNING: Debra Kaplan 

R’fuah Sh’leima (Get Well Wishes)  
 

to all who have been affected by Covid-19 and the many environmental disasters and  

to those who have been ill or have had or will have surgery:   

Fred Jacobs, Joanne Jacobson 
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Our Ritual Team for the wonderful High Holiday services: Rabbi Karen Allen, Gabbai Marsha 

Stemerman, Assistant Gabbai Dr. Marnell LaRoe Hayes, Bill Hillman, VP Linda Kost, and President 

Andrea Kraft. 

Dr. Marnell LaRoe Hayes for providing the beautiful flowers on the bimah in memory of Priscilla 

Reisinger, who always donated the flowers while she was a member. 

Assistant Gabbai Dr. Marnell LaRoe Hayes and President Andrea Kraft for their wonderful 

interpretations of the many readings during the High Holiday services.  

Linda Kost for hosting Zoom and sending out the Transliteration Guides for the services 

Sandra Byrne for creating and sending out the emails for all services 

Barry Wright, Fred Jacobs, Sandra Byrne, Linda Kost, Bill Hillman, and Rabbi Allen for their many 

hours of effort working to improve our Zoom audio/visual system. 

Bill Hillman for his magnificent Shofar blowing and observing Havdallah 

Marsha Stemerman, Andrea Kraft, Dr Marnell LaRoe Hayes and Bill Hillman for changing the torah 

and bimah covers from our everyday blue to High Holiday White and back again 

Francine Rizzotto for handling the Onegs & Kiddushes at services 

Dave & Ellen Englander for lighting the candles for our High Holiday services 

Linda Kost for compiling the Book of Remembrance, and editing The Shofar 

Barry Wright for picking up and dropping off the rental chairs for the High Holiday Services. Also, for 

his engineering expertise arranging the seating and placement of the prayer books.   

Our Food Bank Volunteers:  Barry Wright, Francine Rizzotto & Gloria Blankenship. 

 

The members who have answered our plea for help: 

Robyn Dowsey, Melinda Hock, Debra Kaplan, Barbara Rupert and Roz Weinrich (If we’ve forgotten 

anyone, our apologies but we’ll get you next time) 

Karen Salvat in honor of the yahrzeit of her mother Jeanette Wagner. 

Sandra Byrne in memory of Rita Byrne. 

Marsha Stemerman in memory of Pricilla Reisinger. 

Dr. Michael Drexler & Judy Mayer for their donation towards our Building Fund. 

Helene Steinberg for her Yizkor donation.  

General Donations: Robert L Milkman, Elizabeth Morrison, Edith Freiwirth, Susan Brogan, Lt. Col 

Herbert Siegel 

Additional Membership Renewal Donations: Bette Croll, Lou & Susan Glaser, Ben & Marion 

Solotoroff, Matthew Cullen 

High Holiday Donations: Robert & Toby Miller, Karen Salvat, Suzanne Taylor, Dawn Dill, Richard & 

Cathy Stone, Hedy Fisher, Harvey & Beverly Fixler, Harvey Borden, Lutz family for Shane Lutz, Lori 

Hillman, Karen Botton, Daniel & Dale Marx 

Food Bank Donations: Rabbi Karen Allen, Dr. Marnell LaRoe Hayes, Marsha Stemerman, Enid 

Schibuk.   

Page 13 



THE SHOFAR Page 14 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KENNETH STARK, M.D.  
Arthritis & Joint Disease Specialist 

Board Certified Rheumatologist     Osteoporosis Center  

Vista Square 

1613 Banning Beach Road 

Tavares, FL 32778 
352-343-7735 

 

             

Friday evening, January 13 at 7:00 pm  
 

During this special service we will honor those members who have joined or 

returned to our congregation since our last in person new member celebration: 

 

New members:  Judy Hague, Sally Rosenberg, Susan Villardi, Susan Goodman,  

Cheryl Greenwald, Fred & Karen Cyzick 

Returning Member: Debra Kaplan 

 

If you joined us or returned to us during the past year and are not on the list, or 

would like to join and be included in this celebration,  

please notify Marsha Stemerman at  

marshasz2002-at-yahoo.com  (replace _at_ with @)  or call her at 352-630-9259. 
 

 

mailto:marshas@usa2net.net%C2%A0
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IN MEMORIAM:  THE FOLLOWING YAHRZEITS ARE OBSERVED 

It is with great sadness that we announce the passing of Priscilla Reisinger on Sunday, September 25. 

May her memory endure for a blessing.  



Phone: 352-326-3692 

315 North 13th Street 

Leesburg, FL 34748 

C o ng reg a t ion  B e t h  S ho l om  

OUR FOUNDERS  

Joseph & Jennie Ehrlich Ted Ehrlich Max & Frieda Idolson 

Max & Blanche Kessler Walter & Lillie Kessler William Lipsitz 

George & Sybil Satin Berte Rita Bloch Jack & Lillian Satin 

 * LED SERVICES: *Getzel & Betty  

Mularsky 

*William & Dorothy  

Lieberman 


